
October 2021Glenwood Place Re rement Community
2907 South Sixth Street

Marshalltown, Iowa 50158

Phone: 641-752-8410 Fax: 641-752-8515

Www.glenwoodplaceal.net

Proud supporter of the Alzheimer’s 
Association of Greater Iowa.

Pamela’s Post

Arlene is 95! Lora is 102!

Wanda is 96!

Jan is 83!

Clare is 88! Loren is 88! Helen is 95!Wanda is 91!

CelebraƟng 
September
Birthdays!

Professionally managed by 
Jaybird Senior Living

Follow us on
Facebook

Find Glenwood Place on 
Facebook and give us a 

follow. This is the perfect way 
to see updates, photos and all 

the fun we have here at 
Glenwood Place!

Art is 80!

Glenwood Garage Sale
Wednesday, Oct. 13th

12pm—3pm
Fill a bag for $5

All proceed will go directly to the 
Alzheimer’s Association

Resident 
Referral Program
Hey residents, if you refer a 
friend to Glenwood Place, 

and they move in, you will be 
rewarded!  Check out our 

referral incenƟves for rest of 
the year:

October:                                      
$500 donaƟon to local ag 
school/program of your 
choice & in your name.

November:                              
$1500 off your rent the 

month of December.

December:                                  
Christmas on us! $500 
shopping spree at local 

bouƟque, furniture store or 
anywhere you want to shop!

October is my favorite month of the year when hot summer nights are replaced with cool 
breezy ones. It’s also my birthday month and as many of you know I celebrate it all month 
long! This year it’s a BIG one as I’m turning 65, bring on Medicare!    

I know many of you have heard, and yes, it is Ɵme for my journey with Glenwood Place to 
come to an end. It is Ɵme for me to slow down, but I can’t just go from 100 to 0! I have 
been offered a part Ɵme posiƟon with Iowa River Hospice, and it feels like the perfect fit 
for me in this season of life. I will be their Volunteer Coordinator, and I look forward to 
conƟnuing my work with those who need compassionate, loving care. Much like Glen-
wood Place, Iowa River Hospice provides just that to our community of Marshalltown. It 
has been a privilege to have been part of this community for the past 10 years. You have 
become my family; you have seen me through so many of my major losses in my life, the 
death of my parents, my sister Deb, my brother in-law Jim, and my brother Patrick. Of 
course, there has been some super great celebraƟon days as well. The weddings of three 
of my children and the birth of all of my fabulous grandchildren. Professional milestones: 
being awarded Director of the Year for our company in 2013 and 2020, community of the 
year in 2014, and being the top fundraising (Alzheimer’s AssociaƟon) community in our 
company in 2019 (and well on our way for 2021). I want to thank each one of you, my resi-
dents & their families for all your support throughout the years, and especially during this 
pandemic. Each and every one of us kept Glenwood Place healthy and safe; you listened 
and did as I asked you. I leave you with an incredible team at Glenwood Place, they will 
take great care of all of you! I promise not to be a stranger. I will be seeing you.

P.S. The newsleƩer is always late because of me.  

Love you all,

Pamela

Glenwood Gazette



Dick Schrad ………..…… October 1, 1942

Helen Coulter …………. October 29, 1923

In Loving Memory of...FLU SHOT CLINIC 
OCTOBER 6th 10am—12pm
COVID BOOSTER CLINIC

NOVEMBER 2nd
Both clinics will be available to all 

residents and staff.

SHIIP 
returning to Glenwood Place

Residents who are interested in SHIIP, please 
contact Pamela in her office or call 641.752.8410 
and we will get you signed up for assistance by 

Anne Schulte and Bobbi Brandenberg. 

SHIIP will again be helping support all of the 
residents at Glenwood Place. This is a great 

opportunity to SAVE on your Medicare part D.

Thursday, October 28th
Halloween Party 3:30pm 

Costume Contest 

Residents and staff: we encourage you to 
wear a costume! Who will win best 

dressed?

PRIZES PRIZES PRIZES!!!

Trunk or Treat 5:30

Invite your grandkids! We will have car 
trunks full of candy to give out to the kids. 

Families are encouraged to join in the 
fun, decorate your car and hand out 

candy with us!

Welcome New Residents
Dolores Asmussen

Jim & Estelle Perkins

Celebrating Halloween
Lenora, with her family by her side, honored her late husband, Stan, who was responsible 
for bringing the Mega-10 caboose to Marshalltown. On August 28th, the caboose was 
officially put in his name. Thank you, Lenora and family, for letting us share in this special 
moment. 

The plaque reads:

This caboose donated to the city by the Union Pacific Railroad is being named in honor of former 
mayor, Stan Brown. Mayor Brown served Marshalltown for four terms beginning in January 1984. His 
pride in Marshalltown was evident in his positive, upbeat attitude in presenting Marshalltown. He raised 
his family in Marshalltown, and was always a strong supporter and promoter of Marshalltown. We, his 
family, are so proud and honored to have the caboose named “The Stan Brown Memorial Caboose”.

Stan Brown Memorial Caboose

Loren’s 88th Birthday Surprise

Glenwood Place was thrilled to sur-
prise Loren on his birthday with a 
special trip to his family farm in Van 
Cleve. We loaded up in the bus and 
kicked up some dust. 

Loren was a life long 
farmer, and with his 
birthday falling during  
harvest, each birthday 
was spent in the fields. 
Well, we thought  no 
sense in changing that 
tradition now! Loren’s son 
was out harvesting, and 
took a break to fill dad in 
on how things are going 
in the field. Check out our 
Facebook page to see a 
video of Loren’s trip 
home!

Jim Goes Golfing

As many of you know, we just wrapped up our first 
annual Putting Fore Purple charity golf event benefiting 
the Alzheimer’s Association. While planning our event, 
we knew our golf outing was the perfect time to treat our 
resident, Jim. Jim, 93 years young, has always been an 
avid golfer and enjoys watching his grandkids golf 
meets, but most importantly, his sweetheart lives with 
dementia. An Alzheimer’s fundraising event plus golf, 
equals a feel good day for Jim! Go to our Facebook 
page to see Jim’s day captured in a video!

Some photos from pre-covid 
Halloween celebrations. We are 
looking forward to celebrating 

safely with the kids outside at our 
trunk or treat event on the evening 

of Thursday, Oct. 28th.

Janet Mead Meredith Halter

Happy Re rement, Pamela!
Resident Farewell Party

Friday, October 29th 4PM 

Gathering Room

Join us for a Happy Hour dedicated to 
Pamela! We think she deserves a marƟni!

Doris Hibbs Hildred Spence
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